
CITY OF TATUM 

 REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING 

 November 9, 2020  
 

The City Council of the City of Tatum met in regular session on November 09, 2020, at 5:32 p.m. 

in the City Hall Meeting Room with the following members present: 
 

Mayor - Clay Lassen       City Secretary – Kay Dyer 

City Alderman 

Jeff Keller 

Kim R. Smith 

Absent - Tate R. Smith 

                Jack York 

 Dana Buddecke – Mayor Pro-Tem 
 

CITIZEN’S COMMENTS: 
 

None  
 

REGULAR BUSINESS: 
 

1. Mr. Kim Smith made a motion to approve the last month’s minutes. Mr. Jeff Keller seconded the 

motion and the motion passed with none opposed. Mrs. Dana Buddecke made a motion to 

approve the checks written. Mr. Jack York seconded the motion, the motion passed with none 

opposed.  
 

2. SWEPCO’s proposed ordinance and resolution was tabled for further review. 
 

3. Mr. Jeff Keller made a motion to approve the city retention schedule in compliance with the 

State of Texas record scheduling requirements. Mrs. Dana Buddecke seconded the motion and 

the motion passed, all in favor. 
 

4.  Mr. Jeff Keller made a motion to approve December 7, 2020 for December Council Meeting. 

Mrs. Dana Buddecke seconded the motion, the motion passed with none opposed.   
 

5. Mr. Jack York made a motion to update the pricing on the beer and wine ordinance in 

accordance to the TABC rate. Mr. Kim Smith seconded the motion and the motion passed with 

none opposed.  
 

6. Mr. Jeff Keller made a motion to approve updating the city’s fee schedule. Mr. Kim Smith 

seconded the motion and the motion passed with none opposed.   
 

7. Mrs. Dana Buddecke made a motion to approve the city’s new email addresses. Mr. Kim Smith 

seconded the motion and the motion passed with none opposed.   
 

8. Discussions on Coronavirus Relief Fund and Body Armor Grant was tabled till next meeting. 

   

9. Discussions regarding the city’s election results were tabled until next month’s meeting.  
 

10. No motions were made on Police Officer’s complaint, any discipline up to termination was left 

up to police chief discretion.   
 

11. Mr. Jeff Keller made a motion to adjourn @ 6:47p.m. Mr. Kim Smith seconded the motion and 

the motion passed, all in favor.  

 APPROVED: 

ATTEST: 

                  ________________________ 

_____________________               Clay Lassen, Mayor  

Kay Dyer, City Secretary 


